 Week of September 3, 2000


It is That Time of Year

Willie Chance



Late summer is a busy time at the Extension Office.  We recently hosted the Farm Credit Lamb Classic.  Abut 90 4-Hers from Georgia brought 170 lambs to Perry for the competition.  Soon the Georgia National Fair will be here with its fun and contests.  Come by for a Fair Premium book.

With so many signs of the season’s change, can harvest be far away?  Have you noticed that your fruit trees are loaded?  The branches almost touch the ground.  Don’t let this bounty go to waste.  Pick them before they get over ripe and mushy.

How do we know when to pick fruits?  It depends on the fruit.  Apples change color as they ripen.  Even on green apples, the green fades to a lighter color.  They may develop an odor and some apples fall when ripe.  Let apples ripen on the tree.  The only exception is that you can gather them early if they are starting to decay.

For best quality, pick pears before they are ripe.  If pears ripen on the tree, they become gritty and may break down inside the core.

How do we know if pears are ready to pick?  As pears ripen, the green color fades.  The lenticels are another indicator.  Lenticels are small dents or indentations on the outside of the pear.  As the fruit ripens, these become brown and shallow.  Pick pears with brown lenticels and allow them to ripen in a warm area inside.

A few gardeners may have persimmons.  You probably know these have to be ripe and soft before they become sweet.  Hard fruits are usually astringent or bitter.  Some may think that persimmon fruits have to be frosted on before they are sweet.  This is not true.  The fruits just have to be soft before the bitter compounds in them are broken down.

Oriental persimmons are much larger than native persimmons - about the size of a peach.  They are usually less astringent than native varieties.  These trees get to about 20 to 30 foot tall, although some are as short as 10 feet.

As with native persimmons, pick them after they turn orange and when they begin to soften.  They will also ripen off the tree.  As with native persimmons - most of the varieties must be soft before they can be eaten because of bitter compounds present in unripe fruit.  One exception is the variety Jiro.  It can be eaten while firm because it is not bitter.

Call for a list of varieties for middle Georgia. Not every persimmon will do well here because of our cold weather.

Store fruit in a warm place until it is fully ripe and then use as soon as possible afterward!

Some can be stored in the fridge until used.  When harvesting fruit, do not drop them or let them bump together a lot.  This forms small bruises which we cannot see but may show up as rots later.

Fruits can be preserved for use later.  Contact Peggy Bledsoe for information.  She can be contacted by E-mail at uge2153a@uga.edu or called at 987-2028.

For more information E-mail me at wchance@uga.edu or call us.  Our number is listed under Houston County Government as the Cooperative Extension Service.

